
Dear Rules Committee, 

 

 

I am a Human Service Specialist III working at the Gold Beach 

APD Office 

 

I am writing in support of HB 3037. I don’t believe just because I 

work for the public that my personal information should be public 

record to anyone that requests it. I understand that my name, my 

job, my workplace, my salary, and my retirements public but not 

my personal information such as my personal cell phone, address 

where my family lives, and personal identification information 

such as drivers license.  

This is personally important to me because of my past. 11 years 

ago while working for the State of Oregon I was in a domestic 

violence situation with my daughters father, that put my children 

and I in a very unsafe situation. At that time in my life I had to 

pack my children up and move to an unknown address and keep 

things very private.  

I want to stress how I am no longer a victim of DV, I still feel 

threatened by this mans presence in my town. I am constantly 

looking over my shoulder. At this time he does not know where 

our home is or what our phone number is. 

My husband and I have bought our home and don’t have the option 

to pack up and move our family of seven children and ourselves. 

We keep the location of our home private and use other means for 

mail and deliveries because of this.  

I would really like you to consider this when voting on HB 3037 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jackelyn Seiber 
Gold Beach OR 


